
  

To: CBD, Cartagena Protocol, ABS, SBSTTA Focal Points, International and Non-Governmental 

Organizations, Indigenous Peoples and Local Communities and relevant organizations 
 

 

Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity 
413 Saint-Jacques Street, Suite 800 

Montreal, QC, H2Y 1N9, Canada 
Tel : +1 514 288 2220    |    secretariat@cbd.int 

www.cbd.int  

 

Ref.: SCBD/OES/DC/IS/90846                        24 March 2023 

 

NOTIFICATION 

 

Extension of deadline: Submission of nominations for the position of Executive Secretary of the 

Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity 

 

Dear Madam/Sir, 

Reference is made to notification 2023-015 dated 24 February 2023, bringing to your attention a 

note verbale addressed to all Permanent Missions to the United Nations Offices in New York, Geneva, 

Nairobi and Vienna, the United Nations departments and bodies, specialized agencies, intergovernmental 

and other organizations, inviting them to nominate candidates for the position of Executive Secretary of the 

Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity (CBD) at the level of Assistant Secretary-General, 

based in Montreal, Canada. 

Please note that the deadline for submission of nominations has been extended until close of 

business on 7 April 2023, EDT. 

The vacancy announcement is available, together with the terms of reference for the position, on 

the United Nations website at the following links: 

https://www.un.org/sg/en/vacancies/index.shtml (ENG) 

https://www.un.org/sg/fr/vacancies/index.shtml (FR) 

Please accept, Madam/Sir, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

David Cooper 

Acting Executive Secretary 

 

 

 

Enclosure 

http://www.cbd.int/
https://www.cbd.int/doc/notifications/2023/ntf-2023-015-ES-en.pdf
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fun.mdrtor.com%2Ftrack%2Flink%2Fkey%2F87905-3029-7118-11-7140-65951%2Fsignature%2Fc868ff55c3a1d5217810380d2f493f45%2FcontactInfo%2FY29uSWQ9NzE0MH5%252BZW1haWw9Z2l0aGVuZHUua2lnYXRoaUB1bi5vcmd%252BfmVtcElkPTg3OTA1fn5tb3ZpbD0tfn5zdWJJZD0zMDI5fn5lbnZJZD0xMjUwfn5saXN0SWQ9MTF%252BfnNuYXBJZD02NTk1MX5%252BbWRQYXJ0cz0xfn5tZERDU3ViamVjdD1%252Bfm1kRW1haWxNRDU9YzFkZTBkMDU3MjAyYjhhODRhMTFjZTZjMTM0OGQ3OGR%252Bfm1kRW1haWxTSEEyNTY9ZDY4MDBlNGEzN2RmNDBiNTNkZWQ0YWI5NzcyMzJmNmVmZWNkYjBmOGFkOTY0NGZhMTQ3MTcxNDc5ZGIxYTY0NH5%252BcmVnaXN0ZXJEYXRlPTIwMjEtMTAtMDUgMDk6MTc6NDN%252Bfm1kRGVsaXZlcnlEYXRlPTIwMjMtMDItMjcgMTI6MTg6MDB%252BfmNvbl9tZDU9ZDNkMTc3MzE0YWJmYWY1ZjZlOTkxY2NjMDEwZTdlOTA%253D%2Fuserid%2Fc1de0d057202b8a84a11ce6c1348d78d&data=05%7C01%7Cgithendu.kigathi%40un.org%7C8107a5a47d9f4fda3ccc08db18a3e945%7C0f9e35db544f4f60bdcc5ea416e6dc70%7C0%7C0%7C638130864492142665%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=F%2BGYFV4fr0ZOztVQOpp%2FBaZFqaq3qO94hvDhO8XhkAw%3D&reserved=0
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Executive Office

United Nations Avenue, Gigiri 
PO Box 30552 – 00100, Nairobi, Kenya 
Tel: +254 207621234 | unep-executiveappointments@un.org 
www.unep.

Reference: CBD/Executive/2023.2

The United Nations Environment Programme presents its compliments to all Permanent Missions to the 
United Nations Office in New York, Geneva, Nairobi and Vienna, the United Nations departments and bodies, 
specialised agencies, intergovernmental and other organizations.

The United Nations Environment Programme has the honour to refer to its Note verbale reference: 
CBD/Executive/2023, dated 23 February 2023, requesting the nomination of candidates for the position of 
Executive Secretary of the Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity (CBD) at the level of 
Assistant Secretary-General, based in Montreal (Canada).

The United Nations Environment Programme would wish to inform that the deadline for submission of 
nominations has been extended until close of business on 7 April 2023, New York time.

The United Nations Environment Programme avails itself of this opportunity to renew to all Permanent 
Missions to the United Nations Office in New York, Geneva, Nairobi and Vienna, the United Nations 
departments and bodies, specialised agencies, intergovernmental and other organizations the assurances of 
its highest consideration. 

Nairobi, 24 March 2023

Enclosed: Note verbale reference: CBD/Executive/2023, dated 23 February 2023. 



Executive Office 

 

United Nations Avenue, Gigiri 
PO Box 30552 – 00100, Nairobi, Kenya 
Tel: +254 207621234 | unep-executiveappointments@un.org 
www.unep.org 

Reference: CBD/Executive/2023 
 
 
The Secretariat of the United Nations presents its compliments to all Permanent Missions to the United 
Nations Office in New York, Geneva, Nairobi and Vienna, the United Nations departments and bodies, 
specialised agencies, intergovernmental and other organizations, and has the honour to request the 
nomination of candidates for the position of Executive Secretary of the Secretariat of the Convention on 
Biological Diversity (CBD) at the level of Assistant Secretary-General.  This position is based in Montreal 
(Canada). 
 

The United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP), as the leading global environmental authority within 
the United Nations system, promotes the environmental dimension of sustainable development and serves 
as the authoritative advocate for the global environment. UNEP hosts the CBD Secretariat, in line with its 
relevant articles, Decisions of its Conference of the Parties as well as Decisions of the United Nations 
Environment Assembly (UNEA). 
 
In accordance with Decision X/45, Article II.2 of the Revised Administrative Arrangements between UNEP 
and the CBD, adopted by the Conference of the Parties to the Convention at its tenth meeting in Nagoya 
(COP10), the Executive Secretary will be appointed by the Secretary-General as recommended by the 
Executive Director of UNEP, in consultation with the Conference of the Parties through its Bureau. 
 
In order to ensure a wide pool of candidates for this position, the Secretariat would welcome any 
nominations to supplement the Secretary-General’s own search and consultations.  The nomination of 
women candidates is strongly encouraged.    
 

The Executive Secretary has dual reporting lines and is accountable to the Conference of the Parties through 
its Bureau for programme delivery and policy-related issues and to the Executive Director of UNEP for 
administrative and financial issues.   
 
Further information on CBD is available at the following website: https://www.cbd.int/.  
 
Permanent Mission to the United Nations submitting a nomination are requested to send a Note Verbale, 
attaching the candidate’s Curriculum Vitae with contact information (telephone, email) to unep-

executiveappointments@un.org no later than 24 March 2023.  
 
The nominating Government is also requested to certify that it is not aware of any allegations against its 
nominated candidates that they have been involved, by act or omission, in the commission of any acts that 
amount to violations of international human rights law or international humanitarian law. 
 



www.unep.org 
        
  

All nominations will be treated with the strictest confidence and short-listed candidates will be contacted 
directly to undergo an assessment process, reference and background checks, including human rights and 
conflicts of interest screening. 
 
All other applicants are requested to send their Curriculum Vitae with contact information (telephone, email) 
to unep-executiveappointments@un.org no later than 24 March 2023. 
 
The responsibilities and requirements for this position are attached herewith. 
 

 
The Secretary-General is seeking an individual with:  
 

 Extensive experience and knowledge of the environmental and sustainable development agenda. 
She/he must be a strong leader and manager with highly developed diplomatic and public policy 
skills, including experience at the international level.  Candidates must demonstrate a strong track 
record in organizational strategy and development, including results-based management; 

 Established results achieved in the field of biodiversity conservation and/or nature-based 
solutions;  

 Experience with stakeholder engagement and coalition building; 
 Demonstrated leadership experience with strategic vision and proven skills in managing complex 

organizations; 
 Exceptional public speaking skills; 
 Excellent people and team management skills, with demonstrated success managing highly 

diverse teams of international experts;  
 Impeccable personal and professional integrity.  

 

 
English and French are the working languages of the United Nations.  For this position, fluency in English is 
required.  A working knowledge of French or other United Nations official language will be an advantage. 

 
Human rights screening 

 
In accordance with the policy for the nomination of candidates, the Secretariat wishes to outline that it is the 
responsibility of the nominating Government to ensure that each candidate it nominates has not been 
convicted of or is not currently under investigation or being prosecuted for any criminal offence, or any 
violation of international human rights law or international humanitarian law.  In the case of nominees who 
have been investigated for, charged with or prosecuted for any criminal offence but were not convicted, the 
nominating Government is requested to provide information regarding the investigation(s) or prosecutions 
concerned.   
 



www.unep.org

Individuals who are either nominated by Member States or who seek to serve with the United Nations in any 
individual capacity will be required, if short-listed, to complete a self-attestation stating that they have not 
committed, been convicted of, nor prosecuted for, any criminal offence and have not been involved, by act or 
omission, in the commission of any violation of international human rights law or international humanitarian 
law.

Conflicts of interest screening

All United Nations staff members are expected to uphold the highest standards of efficiency, competence 
and integrity.  Senior leaders in particular, have the responsibility to serve as role models in upholding the 
organization’s ethical standards.  

A conflict of interest occurs when, by act or omission, a staff member’s personal interests interfere with the 
performance of his/her official duties and responsibilities, or call into question his/her integrity, 
independence and impartiality.  Risk for conflicts of interest may arise from a staff member’s engagement in 
outside (non-UN) employment or occupation; outside activities, including political activities; receipt of gifts, 
honours, awards, favours or remuneration from external (non-UN) sources; or personal investment.  In 
particular, no staff member shall accept any honour, decoration, favour, gift or remuneration from any 
Government (staff regulation 1.2 (j)).  

Where a real or perceived conflict of interest does arise, senior leaders are obligated to disclose this to the 
organization without delay.  In order to avoid real or perceived family influence or preferential treatment and 
conflicts of interest that could stem from such situations, the UN Staff Rules provide that appointments 
“shall not be granted to anyone who is the father, mother, son, daughter, brother or sister of a staff member” 
(staff rule 4.7(a)).

Short-listed individuals will also be required to complete the pre-appointment declaration of interests for 
senior positions to identify possible conflicts of interest that may arise and to proactively prevent and 
manage, as much as possible and in a timely manner, situations in which personal interests may conflict or 
appear to conflict with interests of the United Nations, should the individual be appointed to this position.

The Secretariat of the United Nations avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Permanent Missions of 
Member States and Non-Member States to the United Nations the assurances of its highest consideration.

Nairobi, 23 February 2023


